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Welcome to our Winter 2015 Newsletter for all sponsors and supporters of The 
Meserani Project. Whilst the newsletter is primarily for those individuals, families, 

schoolchildren and organisations that sponsor our pupils, we hope that it will also be 
of value to other interested parties. 

 
The big stories over the past few months have been the number of pupils currently 
studying Aô Levels, our link with Virgin Media and the International School of 

Moscow, and our first ever University students! The predominant issues since the 
previous newsletter are: 

 
ü 155 pupils are currently being sponsored through their education ï 119 pupils 

are attending one of six secondary schools that we have links with, eight 
students are at a Vocational Training Centre, two at Teacher Training College, 

nineteen students are studying Aô Levels at High School and three students 
are in their first year at University. We also have a further four students due to 

start their vocational training next year. 
ü Virgin Media have committed to sending another group to Meserani in June 

next year. 
ü The International School of Moscow have expressed an interest in visiting 

Meserani again next year. 
ü Twenty-two students from Acklam Grange School spent two weeks at 

Meserani in July this year. 
ü A new dormitory for Kipok Girlsô Secondary Boarding School has been 

completed and is being completely furnished. 
ü The second Kili Topping Challenge took place in 4 & 5 July. 

ü We have our first university students. 
 
 
Please remember that The Meserani Project does not take expenses out of any 

money that is raised or donated. All people that work for the project do so 
entirely at their own expense, and every penny goes directly to the young 

people whose lives we are changing. 
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We now have nineteen students 
studying Aô Levels, and we are 
extremely grateful to all their 
sponsors for allowing this to 
happen. Seven are now in their 

second year, and twelve began their 
first year in August. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
In June this year a group 
from Virgin Media spent 

a week at Meserani 
working on a number of projects. The visit 

was originally proposed by former Acklam Grange 
pupil Tom Chapman who now works for Virgin Media, 
and his idea was taken up by the company following a 
presentation to their management. The group 
comprised the top ten apprentices throughout the 
U.K., and two senior managers from the Birmingham 
headquarters. 
 
During their visit the group engaged with Arusha 
Vocational Training Centre, providing them with a 
consignment of electrical tools and equipment, and they 
also undertook a critical valuation of the Centre and its 
infrastrucure, with the aim of providing long-term project support. 
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A consignment of laptops and projectors 

were donated to the Njiro campus. 
 

The group also installed a 
comprehensive solar power system to a 
teachersô block at Kipok School, they 

undertook a survey into the possibility of 
water harvesting at Meserani Chini 

School, and they gave individual laptop 
lessons to our twelve new Aô Level 

students. 
 
A new overhead projector was also 
donated and installed at the Meserani 
Education Centre.  

 
The visit was such a success, that the 
management at Virgin Media have 
comitted to sending an even larger 
group to Meserani next year, and for a 
longer period of time. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 
 

A group of students from 
The International School of 
Moscow spent two days at 

Meserani in June 
(https://www.internationalsc
hool.ru) They visited the homes of the two boys that they 
sponsor to go to Moita 
Secondary School, and 
they also visited Kipok 
Girlsô School to donate 

a laptop and projector, and provide educational 
software for the teachers. 

 
 

https://www.internationalschool.ru/
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A group of 22 former pupils from 

Acklam Grange School spent eleven 
days at Meserani in July this year, 
working on projects for the charity. 
They met with all 119 secondary 
school pupils that we sponsor at 
four different schools, they met 

with a number of Aô Level students 
to prepare them for their new 

academic year, they provided pens for every pupil at four 
primary schools, they interviewed 
pupils in their final year at primary 
school for possible sponsorship to 

secondary school and they 
organised a Sports Day for three 
primary schools. It was a busy 

eleven days! 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Girls at Kipok Secondary 
Boarding School are 

currently having to sleep 
two pupils to each 
mattress, due to a 

shortage of bunk beds 
and dormitories. A new dormitory build was started last 
year, but due to a lack of funding from the government, 
the school was not able to complete the dormitory, so it 

was left with no roof or 
internal furnishings. 

The Stockton branch of 
Soroptimists International have stepped in and paid 

for the roof to be completed, and The Meserani 
Project will be paying for the beds and internal 
furnishings. The dormitory is expected to be 

completed early next year. 


